Ministry of Finance Office of the Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Finance

Ministère des Finances Bureau de l'adjoint parlementaire du ministre des Finances



7th Floor, Frost Building South 7 Queen's Park Crescent Toronto ON M7A 1Y7 Telephone: 416-325-0400 7e étage, Édifice Frost Sud 7 Queen's Park Crescent Toronto ON M7A 1Y7 Téléphone: 416-325-0400

His Worship Gregg Davidson Mayor Township of Mapleton gdavidson@mapleton.ca

His Worship Andy Lennox Mayor Township of Wellington North alennox@wellington-north.ca

His Worship Dave Turton
Mayor
Town of Minto
dturton@town.minto.on.ca

Dear Mayors Davidson, Lennox, and Turton:

It was a pleasure meeting with you and your delegation at the 2024 Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) Conference regarding the Farm Property Class Tax Rate Program, the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF), and insurance costs.

We truly appreciate the opportunity to hear from you about the issues that are important to your community. I have shared your comments and concerns with Minister Bethlenfalvy.

As I mentioned during our meeting, while there are no plans to change the current farm tax policy, the Ministry is undertaking a review of the property assessment and taxation system, focusing on fairness, affordability, and business competitiveness. The review could be an opportunity for you to bring forward your proposals for consideration.

We will continue to work closely with our small, rural, and northern municipal partners to help rural communities grow and build a strong Ontario, together.

Thank you again for the opportunity to discuss these important issues with you.

Sincerely

Rick Byers

Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Finance

c: The Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance Ian Freeman, Assistant Deputy Minister, Provincial-Local Finance Division, Ministry of Finance Francisco Chinchon, Assistant Deputy Minister, Financial Services Policy Division, Ministry of Finance